
Here’s what’s in the newsletter this week! 

 Key Reminders  

 Headteacher weekly update 

 School Awards 

 Dates for your diary 

 Important Notices  

 FoSS Update 

 Governor Update 

 Other Information 
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17th January 2025 

REMINDERS FOR W/C MONDAY 20th January 2025 

 

 Monday 20th January – Oak and Maple Class Outdoor Learning sessions 

 

We are delighted to have 
achieved our certification to 

be a Bronze Rights 
Respecting School 



 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Whilst the temperatures have remained low this week, the children’s energy and enthusiasm levels have 
remained high. They have continued to show both determination and focus in their learning especially 
around the new topics they are learning about this term. Please do look out for the Spring Term topic 
overview and jigsaws / home learning information coming out via e-mail today. 
 
We started the week by reminding children about ‘Yum Yum the Yeti’ and our work around the Growth 
Mind-Set. The children were excellent at remembering how important the power of ‘yet’ is and how we 
need to maintain a growth mind-set if we are going to succeed and progress.   
 
Willow Class have loved starting their new topic, with the children learning all about Antarctica and 
some of the animals that live there. Due to the very cold temperatures, there has even been an icy 
habitat that has formed in the Willow Class outside area that contains polar bears, whales and icebergs! 
The children have very much enjoyed learning all about emperor penguins and even used their maths 
skills to make 2D penguin art!  
 
Beech Class have been enraptured by the story, ‘The Snail and the Whale’ which they are reading as part 
of their topic, ‘Water, Water Everywhere’. They are loving hearing about all of the snail’s adventures 
and the places he has visited and also learning about how important courage is.  
 
Egypt and the Ancient Egyptians have been the focus in Maple Class with the children using their 
geographical skills to find out where Egypt is and starting to look at the amazing history of this wondrous 
country. 
 
Rowan Class have been studying about somewhere slightly closer to home and looking at Southampton 
and in particular the port and its links to the rest of the world. The children have researched the routes 
that some of the cruise ships take especially to warmer climes!  
 
Oak Class have been discussing and researching aspects of meteorology and thinking about how they 
can measure local weather conditions including temperature, wind speed and humidity and have been 
coming up with solutions as to how to enhance outdoor learning resources to allow accurate data 
capture of these elements within our school grounds. 
 
In regards to our outdoor learning, we have the Hampshire and IOW Trust in again this Monday (20th) to 
work with Oak and Maple Class who will be using their Maths skills to solve different challenges in the 
school grounds. The new pond dipping deck is now able to be used and we have some amazing students 
from Sparsholt Agricultural College coming in in a few weeks to clear some of the vegetation within the 
pond itself so that the children can start pond dipping. We are incredibly grateful to Sparsholt 
Agricultural College for all their amazing help and support with this project.   
 
Whilst the temperatures are still looking cold, I very much hope you are able to get outside and have an 
enjoyable and fun weekend. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Mrs Hanratty     

 

 

 



School Awards 

 

 

 

 

 

House Point “Rosette” Awards 

Following on from last year’s scolosaurus awards, this year the children who achieve the required 
number of house points (see below), will come home with a lovely rosette badge. 

  

 

 
 
 

 

Sparsholt Shooting Stars Sports Challenge 

Some sporting achievements from home to highlight this week: 

 Neve – completed a 9km walk (with lots of steep hills)! 

 Megan – completed a 9km walk (with lots of steep hills)! 

 Berkeley – completed 40 laps of the Manchester Velodrome! 

 Beauden – did really well in his first football class! 

Well done everyone!  Please do keep sending your achievements into us! 

Phoebe, Evan, Max, 
Ishaan, Jonathan, Henry N, 

Bryony, Elise, Megan, 
Neve, Leo 

Core Christian Value Awards 

We were very proud to commend our Core Christian Value Award recipients in 
Celebration Worship today. Children from each class are nominated weekly for 
each of our Core Values: Courage, Compassion and Creativity. 

 Courage Compassion Creativity  

Willow Beatrix James Louis   

Beech Willow Grace Tillie    

Maple Olive Allana Wilf    

Rowan Evie Diya  Mia     

Oak Bryony Hugh  Lucy    

         

        

        

        

                          

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

       

 



 

Important Notices 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

1. Outdoor Learning Day – Maple and Oak Classes 

We have the Hampshire and Isle of Wight Trust coming into school on Monday 20th January to work 
with Maple Class and Oak Class as part of the development of our outdoor learning provision. The 
children will be outside for lessons for a large part of the day, and so please can we ask that they come 
into school in suitable clothing for the weather: 
 
- PE kit which MUST include long trousers (joggers or leggings) 
- PE hoodie or school jumper 
- Suitable footwear (trainers, wellies, walking boots) - if bringing wellies / walking boots, please bring 

into school in a separate bag 
- Warm, waterproof coat 
- Gloves / hats etc - optional depending on weather 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



FoSS Update  

Fundraising update from last term: 

- The end of term disco raised a total of £206.25 

- The wine-tasting event from November raised over £900 which will then be match-funded. A huge 
thank you to those who organised this event! 

Second-hand Uniform: 

FoSS have been busy updating the second-hand uniform website and are excited to announce an online 
second-hand uniform ** FLASH SALE ** 

From Monday 27th Jan- Thursday 30th Jan! See flyer below. 

Upcoming events: 

FoSS film night – Fri 7th Feb – booking link coming soon … 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Governor Update 

My name is Kevin Rogers. I am the Rector of five Anglican churches, one of which is St. Stephen’s (with 
Lainston) in Sparsholt. I am also one of the two foundation governors on the Board of Governors. This role 
is to preserve the school’s Christian character. It is about ensuring that at the heart of all we are, and do, 
and say, we reflect a biblical view of Christ’s nature, values, and teaching. Part of this is also about 
fostering an inquisitive and lively faith and cross-over with the worshiping community at St. Stephen’s. 
 
In my governor role, I am passionate about young people being exposed to the radical and transformative 
nature of God’s generous and extravagant love for them in all their learning and experiences at the school. 
And what a privilege it is to see this happening. For in every subject, in every learning experience, in all 
the activities on offer, in all the interactions, through all the processes and systems, I see a heart to see 
every one of our young people thrive, excel, blossom and grow into all that God has prepared for them to 
become. What a joy! What a school! 
 
One image we read about in our bibles is that of a human body, made up of many and varied parts, each 
fulfilling its role so that the whole body functions as it was created to, under God’s sovereignty. This is a 
great image for us as a school community. Each and every one of us, uniquely created by God with our 
own particular skills and passions, has a role to play in enabling our young people to continue to 
experience the fulfilling life that God has planned for them. So, whether you are a staff member, a 
volunteer, a parent, carer or grandparent, all of us has a role to play in maintaining our Christian ethos for 
the sake of our young people. Thank you for your partnership in this. 
 
Yours in Christ 
 
Revd Kevin 

   Kevin.rogers@sparsholt.hants.sch.uk 

  07584 162594 
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